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Reference: Chr. Hansen GRAS Notification for

Lactobacillus rhamnosus LGG® Grn No. 845
September 5, 2019

USEMGR

Request for withdrawal of GRAS No. 845 for Lactobacillus rhamnosus
LGG®

Dear Mr. Highbarger,

This letter is to request that our GRAS submission for Lactobacillus rhamnosus LGG® be withdrawn from
review. The basis for this request is outlined below.

Since the submission of our GRAS notice we have new information that we feel is relevant to the accu-
racy and identity of the notified substance and its use in clinical trials. We are actively working on re-
viewing all of the references and clinical trials to ensure that they are relevant to our strain.

We expect to have completed this review by mid-October, 2019 at which time we will amend the GRAS
dossier and re-submit.

Chr. Hansen first brought to FDA's attention that we had new information pertaining to our notification
during a phone conversation on July 11, 2019 with Mr. Highbarger. We then spoke briefly on July 17,
2019 to discuss withdrawal vs. continuation of review by FDA. After internal discussions, Chr. Hansen
sent an email requesting withdrawal of Grn

No. 845 on Sep. 3, 2019. Mr. Highbarger outlined the steps for making an official request for withdrawal
on Sep. 4, 2019.

Best Regards,

Emily Gregoire
Probiotics Regulatory Affairs Manager — North America

usemgr@chr-hansen.com
Mobile: 414-553-7198
Office: 414-607-5877
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